October 20, 2012

Shohola Falls Trails End Property Owners Association held a Board of Directors meeting on Saturday October 20, 2012 in the association office at 9:00a.m.

ROLL CALL:
Officers Present:

Vice President – Robert Personette

Secretary – Wendy Purdy

Treasurer – Jo-Ann Pollack
Members Present:

Iris Altreche

Vincent D’Eusanio

Gerrylynn Haak

Officers Absent:

President – Mike Smith

Members Absent:

Debbie Shevlin

Others Present:

Pam Valenza, Property Manager 

Richard Henry, Attorney

Vice President Personette called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. Asked for a motion to accept the September minutes. 

MOTION: by Bob Personette to approve the September 2012 minutes Second: Vinny D’Eusanio VOTE: All others: in favor. 

Property Manager’s Report

Pam Valenza – 

· Collected 96% of current dues 

· Collected $2,400 over budget in prior dues

· Lot 4529 asked the board if they would accept a $500/month payment arrangement for 8 months to pay balance owed

· 2 lots defaulted on the October 1st payment – 13 of 32 payment plans defaulted 

· Budget mailing was sent out

· Need a motion to adopt the 2013 dues billing. Board members have a copy in their folder.

MOTION: by Wendy Purdy to accept the 2013 quarter and full lots dues bill. Second: Gerrylynn Haak VOTE: All others: in favor.

· Pike County Tax Bureau sent TE a list with 26 lots up for repository sale –

· Trails End can buy them for $25 each if they are not purchased at the Repository sale but the lots must be greened

· 4 of the lots should be greened – 2 of the 4 (208 & 437) are not sewered

· They cannot be un-greened after they are greened

· Discussion was held about the lots on the list

· The list is posted on the sign in front of the office

· The repository sales are public knowledge; the bids will be opened November 15th
MOTION: by Jo-Ann Pollack to purchase lots: 208, 437, 617, and 1609 for $25/lot to green, if they are not purchased at repository sale. Second: Wendy Purdy VOTE: All others: in favor

· Halloween party went well – no problems to report. Would like to thank the recreation staff for volunteering their time. The magician was a big hit.

· Another proposal to lease the concession was received. Board reviewed. This proposal was to open the concession 9am-5pm only.

MOTION: by Vinny D’Eusanio to accept the proposal (dated September 14, 2012) from A-1 Café to lease the concession from Trails End for the 2013 season. Second: Gerrylynn Haak VOTE: All others: in favor

· Need a motion for the minutes to sell the 2004 maintenance truck. An e-mail vote was taken prior to the meeting.

MOTION: by Bob Personette to sell the 2004 GMC truck with plow for $5,500. Second: Wendy Purdy VOTE: All others: in favor
· Maintenance is working on Wappinger – 640 ft of pressured sewer main has been replaced and still have 300 ft. of sewer and water mains to replace in the next few weeks

· DEP – All Board members have a copy of the water usage to date. Water is over 100,000 gal. when POs are up and it is less than 100,000 gal. during the week when it is quiet

· Lighting Regulations – Ron Zapasek, (property owner) compiled an additional lighting regulation. Copies provided to Board.

· Pam - It would be difficult to enforce the amount of wattage used 

· Vinny – POs should not be permitted to have streetlights – we should add: Sodium Vapor / Halogen lights are not allowed.

· The Board can limit the number of floodlights allowed

· Rich Henry – You can have an extra charge for people who wish to use exterior lighting

· The lighting regulations will be tabled until December

· Need a motion for the new Remax trailer –an e-mail vote was taken prior to the meeting
MOTION: by Bob Personette to purchase the William Scotsman trailer for $4,500 plus delivery ($800) and add a bathroom to replace the old Remax trailer at the main entrance. Second: Wendy Purdy VOTE: Oppose: Vinny D’Eusanio All others: in favor.
· Liquor license was returned to the PLCB for “safekeeping” as required.

· Lot 5911 would like to address the board in executive session 
· Annual Budget meeting will be tomorrow, Sunday, October 21st, 2012
Legal Report

Rich Henry –

· The Land Company sale of lot 207 is completed, just needs to be signed

· Lot 4529 requested a payment plan (above)

· If TE accepts, POs making special payment agreements should sign a promissory note 

· Deed for lot 4610 was signed to complete the deed back to TE Land Co.

· 4 of the 29 judgments recently filed are deeding back 

· Arbitration for lot 3638 is coming up- November 21st, 2012

· Will send Breezewood lighting regulations along with the extra payment guidelines for outside lights to Pam.

Property Owners

· Lot 2422 – What kind of screen rooms are permitted on decks? 

· Pam – ‘camping accessories’ are permitted on the decks as per Shohola Twp. Ordinance 71

· Enclosed decks are not permitted to be built

· If it is permanent and doesn’t come down seasonally it should be considered as part of your lot density

· Rich Henry – follow permit process and check with Bob DiLorenzo

· Lot 1314 – would like to sewer the lot

· Discussion was held about sewering the lot

· Maintenance will come check the property again and PO must show proof of insurance to work on the sewer 

· Rich Henry – PO should sign a contract with Trails End to work on the sewer themselves

· Lot 4044 – was told they must take down their extra shed

· Discussion was held regarding the shed rules/regulations

MOTION: by Vinny D’Eusanio to allow  lot 4044 to have until May 1st, 2013 to remove 2nd shed, if they do not comply they will have their electric disconnected and gate cards deactivated on May 2nd, 2013 Second: Wendy Purdy VOTE: All others: in favor.

· Lot 4015 –  PO purchased lot 4732 at tax sale and asked the Board if they would accept a payment arrangement and discount on the amount owed

· Will discuss in executive session

· Lot 4222 – PO purchased lot 3736 at tax sale and asked the Board if they would accept a payment arrangement and discount on the amount owed 

· Will discuss in executive session

Board went into Executive session

Executive session ended at 11:40am

MOTION: by Vinny D’Eusanio to allow the new property owner of lot 4732 to pay $2,150 for the prior amount due and pay the 2013 dues as they normally would.  Second: Bob Personette VOTE: All others: in favor.

Treasurer’s Report

Jo-Ann Pollack, Treasurer

· Electric bill is high because it still includes part of the summer season
· Bar is ahead approx. $8,300
MOTION: by Vinny D’Eusanio to pay the bills. Second: Wendy Purdy VOTE: All others: in favor.

Old Business

· Vinny D’Eusanio – Was the green area behind lot 5112 looked into? 
· Pam – Yes – a letter is being sent. 
Vinny – Did you look into painting the back of the front entrance sign? – Yes, currently waiting on a quote from the company
MOTION: by Wendy Purdy to adjourn the meeting at 11:50am. Second: Vinny D’Eusanio VOTE:  All in favor

Respectfully submitted,

Maegan Herington
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